November 15, 2021

The Jasper City Board of Education met on November 15, 2021 at 11:30 a.m. at the central
office conference room. Members present were Willie Moore, Walker Wilson, Scott Thornley,
and Mary Beth Barber. Superintendent Dr. Ann Jackson was also in attendance. Teresa Sherer
was absent.

Chairperson Willie Moore called the meeting to order at 11:33 a.m. with the first item to be
approved being the agenda. Dr. Jackson advised of items added today. A motion to approve the
agenda with additions was made by Mary Beth Barber, a second by Walker Wilson, and the
motion carried.

The Superintendent recommended adoption of a motion to approve the following personnel
actions:

RETIREMENT

1. Approve the retirement of Bill Young as art teacher at Jasper High School, effective
December 31, 2021.

2. Approve the retirement of Jolei Higgins as counselor at Jasper High School, effective
January 1, 2022.

RESIGNATION
3. Approve the resignation of Kasey Brown as 4" grade teacher at Maddox Intermediate
School, effective January 4, 2022 or sooner if vacancy is able to be filled earlier.

A motion to approve the personnel report was made by Walker Wilson, a second by Scott
Thornley, and the motion carried.

Dr. Jackson recommended adoption of a motion to approve overnight trip requests. Mr. Moore
recommended the state swim meet also include some alternates to be in attendance. A motion to
approve the overnight trip requests as modified by Mr. Willie Moore was made by Scott
Thornley, a second by Mary Beth Barber, and the motion carried.

Dr. Jackson advised the Board of the need to go into Executive Session to discuss real estate
property purchase which should take less than thirty minutes. At 11:36 a.m., a motion to go into
executive session was made by Mary Beth Barber, a second by Walker Wilson, and the motion
carried. At 12:11 p.m., a motion to adjourn from executive session was made by Scott Thornley,
a second by Mary Beth Barber, and the motion carried.

Superintendent Dr. Ann Jackson recommended adoption of a motion to approve the purchase of
Henslee Body Shop for $325,000 as per sales contract. A motion to approve the purchase of
Henslee Body Shop for $325,000 as per sales contract was made by Walker Wilson. Scott
Thornley abstained. A second was given by Mary Beth Barber. The motion carried.
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With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned with a
motion made by Mary Beth Barber, a second by Scott Thornley, and motion carried.

Signed:

Willie Moore 111, Chairman

Ann Jackson, Secretary



